

Dublin City Local Community Development Committee (LCDC)

Minutes of LCDCMeeting held on 25th September 2014. @ 2.00 pm in
 the Liffey Room, Wood Quay Venue, Civic Offices.
Members in Attendance:

Public Sector Representatives









1. Cllr. Rebecca Moynihan.









2. Cllr. Daithí Doolan.

3. Cllr. Claire Byrne.

4. Cllr. Ray McAdam








5. Brendan Kenny, Assistant Chief Executive Officer.
6. Greg Swift, Head of Local Enterprise Office.

7. Mary Mooney CEO CDYSB Representing ETB.

8. Dr. Stephanie O’Keeffe HSE.

Private Sector Representatives






1. Siân Muldowney, Dublin City Community Forum. 

2. Marion Kelly, Dublin City Community Forum

3. Ciaran Reid, Manager, Ballyfermot/Chapelizod Partnership. 
4.  Marian Vickers, Manager, Northside Partnership.





5. Darragh O’Connor, Trade Union.  
6. David Brennan, Dublin City Business Association.


7. Claire Wheeler, Environmental Pillar.
Apologies: Maria Tyrell, Manager Larkin Unemployment Centre, Godfrey Chimbganda, Dublin Community Forum, Mel MacGiobuin, Coordinator NICDTF, Cllr. Paul McAuliffe,        Cllr. Éilis Ryan.
Also in attendance: Cllr. Tina MacVeigh (Observer)




Bernie Doherty, Chief Officer, Martin Mc Donagh, and Alison Fleming DCC
Chief Officer: 
Bernie Doherty Chief Officer declared a quorum present ie: 11 members. She then reminded members to please confirm their attendance/non attendance in advance of the meetings as meetings cannot proceed if a quorum is not met.
The Chair, Cllr. Doolan opened the meeting, welcomed new members and introductions were made.
Minutes of Meeting 24th July 2014:
 

The Chair requested the members to confirm they had read the minutes and if there were any matters arising.
Matters Arising

 Claire Wheeler raised the issue regarding the Social Inclusion and Community Activation Programme as outlined in the July minutes under A.O.B. Her concern was that there may be potential to lose some Partnership Companies in the process and requested that the “Lots” issue be included in today’s agenda. 
Cllr. Doolan advised Ms. Wheeler that the committee must decide if the minutes as presented were a fair reflection of the July meeting.

Following further discussion Brendan Kenny explained the logic behind the decision to have 5 “Lots”. He indicated that the committee could go back  to the Department of the Environment to alter  the number of Lots but this request may not be  successful as the SICAP  process was well advanced at this stage.We had proceeded with 5” Lots” and  advised the Department of this  number  following agreement at our July meeting.
Cllr. Moynihan sought clarity on the “Conflict of Interest” issue- to be dealt with as an item on this agenda.
The July minutes were then proposed by Sian Muldowney and seconded by Ciaran Reid.
Agreed.

Position of Vice-Chairperson:
Following discussion and clarification that the Vice-Chairperson’s term would be three years, Cllr. Doolan then put the position of Vice-Chairperson to the floor for nominations.

Mel Mac Giobúin was nominated by Sian Muldowney in his absence and with his agreement and was seconded by Ciaran Reid. The Nomination went uncontested and Mel Mac Giobúin was duly appointed as the Vice Chair.
Agreed.

Dr. Stephanie O’Keeffe (HSE)

Dr. O’Keeffe gave a comprehensive overview of the HSE operational structures and the “National Health Framework”.

She indicated that Martina Queally would be the HSE’s nominated representative to this LCDC. She expressed the need for increased collaboration and the potential benefits to society as a whole particularly in the dissemination of information regarding national health policy. 
Dr. O’ Keeffe went on to explain the changing national demographic and highlighted the “aging” issue as a serious challenge. The issue of the gaps in Mental Health services was highlighted by Claire Wheeler and were acknowledged by Dr. O’Keeffe who said that the HSE is aware of existing gaps and are working towards addressing them.
Marion  Kelly explained that her organisation, ,Dublin Community Growers,  through their work in community gardens were working with groups in the promotion of health and well being, healthy eating etc.and queried if the HSE was doing similar.

Dr. O’Keeffe agreed but indicated that more could be done by fully utilising existing structures. She went on to explain that there is a need to measure community well being so that appropriate indicators are available to determine if interventions were impacting on the wider community.

Marian Vickers reminded the committee that the “well being of City Communities” was one of the original key issues that the LCDC as a front runner had prioritised, and should be continued as part of the new LCDC agenda.

Cllr. Mac Veigh queried if statistics were available?

Dr.O’Keeffe indicated that there were statistics available at a national level but not many at a county level and that the HSE are endeavouring to compile data at county level through their collaboration with Local Authorities, Children’s Services Committees and oganisations such as Age Action. 
Claire Wheeler highlighted the need for communities to have access to the natural environment and suggested that the HSE should make a submission to the City Development Plan. This point was endorsed by Cllr. Moynihan.
Cllr. Doolan asked what role could the LCDC take?

Dr. O’Keeffe suggested that the issue should be included in the Local Economic and Community Plan.

Agreed.
Conflict of Interest

The Chief Officer drew members attention to item ‘Forming the Evaluation Sub Committee’ under the SICAP guidelines, the first paragraph of which outlines the concept of a conflict of interest.

It was proposed the item ‘Conflicts of Interest’ would always be an item on the Agenda.

Following discussion on this issue it was proposed that members would register their conflicts of interest with the Chief Officer who would hold a Register of Conflicts of Interest which will be held in strict confidence. It is also be incumbent on the members of the LCDC to decide when they receive the Agenda of LCDC meetings to declare if they have a conflict(s) of interest or if conflicts arise during a meeting.
Agreed
Actions:-
· Chief Officer to draw up a Registration Form for Conflicts of Interest to be circulated to  LCDC members to complete and return to the Chief Officer.

· ‘Conflicts of Interest’ to be standing item on LCDC Agenda.

Standing Orders 

Cllr. Doolan advised that the amendment as agreed at the July meeting re: membership of public representatives on both Strategic Policy Committee’s and LCDC was removed.
Claire Wheeler indicated she had concern about the public/private ratio and wondered if the Chair had the authority to alter it.

The Chief Officer advised the committee that the ratio is prescribed in the Statutory Regulations and cannot be changed.
It was proposed that a process be put in place and included in the Standing Orders under ‘Notice of Meetings’ regarding the setting of the agenda for the LCDC meetings so that members may request to have appropriate items included on the agenda.
Agreed

Action(s):- Chief Officer to put process in place regarding the setting of the Agenda and include it in the Standing Orders.
Public Participation Networks (PPN’s)
The Chief Officer reported  that the Public Participation Networks (PPN’s) establishment began  in September 2014, the aim being to enable the public to take an active formal role in relevant policy making and oversight committees of the Local Authority.
Groups have been requested to register with the PPN by 1st October of each year so as to have voting rights for the following year.
It was requested that the structure and the Guidelines for PPNS as issued by the Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government be circulated to all members.

Agreed

Action(s):- Chief Officer to arrange circulation of documents on PPN’s 
Social Inclusion and Community Activation Programme (SICAP) – Tender Evaluation Sub-Committee

The Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government’s guidance document for LCDC’s on the Tender Evaluation Process for SICAP was circulated to the members.
The Chief Officer went through the Tender Evaluation Steps as outlined in the guidance document. It was brought to the member’s attention that the Tendering Process will be open from the 13th October 2014 with a closing date of the 12th December 2014. The LCDC is then to notify Pobal of the provisional outcome of the Tender evaluation process by Friday 16th January.
Two teams are to be set up.
The Evaluation Team which will consist of City Council staff whose responsibility will be:

· Administering the tenders received e.g. logging, checking.
· Evaluating tenders transparently and consistently and evidencing scores awarded.
· Seeking missing information/clarification (where applicable) via Pobal.
· Preparing and presenting tender reports to Evaluation Sub-Committee.
· Completion of final tender reports. 

And an Evaluation Sub –Committee, of which 3 members will be nominated by the LCDC and who’s responsibility will be: 
To provide oversight of the evaluation process and to objectively review the scoring and recommendations made by the evaluation team and to prepare an evaluation plan as outlined in the guidance document.
Following discussion in relation to conflicts of interest it was agreed that the three Evaluation Sub Committee members be selected from those present at the meeting.
David Brennan, Dublin City Business Association.


Claire Wheeler, Environmental Pillar.
Cllr. Daithí Doolan/ Chair.
The nominations were formally proposed by Marion Vickers and seconded by Greg Swift.
It was requested that the Chief Officer request training/information session from Pobal for the Evaluation Sub Committee members.

Agreed
Actions: - Chief Officer request training/ information session from Pobal for the Evaluation Sub Committee members.

Progress Report from Steering Committee on Local Economic and Community Plan (LECP)

The Chief Officer reported that the first meeting of the Steering Group of the Dublin City Economic and Community Plan was held on the 19th September 2014. The role of the Steering Group is to oversee the shared elements of the LECP and to ensure consistency between the separate work of the LCDC part (Community) and the Local Authority and Economic and Enterprise Strategic Policy Committee part (Economic)
As part of the development of the LECP a public consultation process is planned in accordance with the Department’s guidelines.
It was reported also by the Chief Officer that The Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government issued up-dated guidelines which were only received today. There has not been time to examine the new guidelines before this meeting but they will be circulated to the members. 

Action(s):- Circulate new guidelines to all LCDC Members.
Report Re: Employment and Enterprise
At the July meeting Greg Swift, Head, Local Enterprise Office presented a report compiled on behalf of Employment and Enterprise Sub-Committee. 

It was agreed at the July meeting that LCDC members be given the opportunity to examine the report and to feedback comments/issues before the September meeting. There were no comments/ issues returned. 

Greg Swift said that there was ongoing work to be completed on this report and that he will come back to the LCDC at a further meeting with a final report.
Correspondence
Correspondence was received from Cllr. Paul McAuliffe requesting that the start time of the LCDC meetings be moved to 3.30pm as he cannot make the earlier time of 2pm.

It was agreed to accommodate Cllr McAuliffe by a compromise start time of the meetings to 3pm and to finish at 5pm.

All agreed.
Resignation of John Bennett, Drugs Task Force and replacement by Mel MacGiobuin already dealt with.
SICAP Procurement procedure – also dealt with earlier.

A.O.B
NIL

Next meeting Thursday 30th October 2014, 3pm to 5pm, Venue the Liffey Room, Wood Quay Venue, Civic Offices.
Signed: ___________________


Signed: ___________________

  Cllr. Daithí Doolan,


     
   
   Bernie Doherty,
  Chairperson.




   Chief Officer.

Dublin City Local Community Development Committee


L.C.D.C.









